APPLICATION NO. 12/01802/REM

LAND SOUTH OF BLACKWOOD PLACE AND MOLYNEUX DRIVE AND NORTH WEST OF COTEFIELD FARM, OXFORD RD., BODICOTE

COMMENTS FROM BODICOTE PARISH COUNCIL

Having met with Mr. McCann from Banner Homes, we have the following comments on the Reserved Matters application:-

It has been very difficult for us to view the documents on a computer, but somewhere in the submission there is reference to 86 homes.  Mr. McCann assures us that there will only be 82 homes.  Can you ensure that there are no anomalies in the application and that permission is only granted for 82 homes, please.

There is mention in the documentation, in more than one place, of play areas being provided “if required”.  Please ensure this wording is eliminated and that it is quite clear that both types of play area ARE required.

Provision of rumble strips:  residents often complain of the noise these make.  Can you please ensure that one of the conditions is that these should be designed in such a way as to minimize noise.

We have received complaints from residents of Blackwood Place that a large amount of affordable housing backs onto their existing properties.  Would you please look into this and ensure that there is a reasonable mixture of affordable and privately owned properties backing onto Blackwood Place and Keyser Road.

There is currently a hedge running along the boundary line between the new development and Blackwood Place and Keyser Road.  Would you please insert a condition that the developers consult all the local residents in these areas to find out if they wish the hedge to be retained and maintained by the purchasers of the new homes, or whether they would prefer a fence to be erected.  Mr. McCann has given us a verbal undertaking to do this.

The red line marking the boundary has been drawn incorrectly on at least the site plan PO1c, according to Mr. McCann.  The actual boundary line does not include a large parcel of land adjacent to the Oxford Road, but runs alongside the existing pavement up to the Oxford Road.  Please liaise with Mr. McCann to ensure that the final plans lodged with this application are correct.

Some of the residents have complained that the proposed new properties are very close to the rear of theirs, which will affect their privacy.  Will you please check that the distances conform at least to the minimum required by Cherwell District Council.
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